
Developing the Transition Curriculum 
Indeed, since several primary schools have contacted us over 

Level 6 work in English and Maths and the overlap in the Year6/

Year7 Curriculum, we have decided to hold a Primary and 

Secondary meeting day on Monday 31 March at Highworth. In 

the morning, the curriculums for English and Maths will be 

discussed with the aim of agreeing on content delivery to tackle 

the cross-phase topics. We will also look at assessment levelling 

to gain a better understanding of each otherΩs perspectives. In 

the afternoon, Level 6 work in English and Maths will be shared. 

Teachers can attend either or both of the sessions which will be 

free to enable all schools to be involved.  
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Welcome!   I hope you all had an enjoyable February break and have not been victim to the terrible 
flooding we have experienced in the area. Spring will be with us soon and once again the ATA is ready to 

spring into action in Term 4! 

School-to-School Support 
The first good piece of news to report is that we were successful 

in bidding to support local schools and have been awarded a 

substantial sum of money to help 7 schools: 5 primary, 1 

secondary and 1 special school . Remember, if we can be of 

assistance in any way, please contact Lesley Donald at 

office@ashfordteachingalliance.co.uk. Our recent assistance 

with primary Maths was received favourably and we have built 

up an excellent working partnership with one primary over the 

provision of Level 6 Literacy. As you are aware, Justin Dodd, one 

of our Maths SLEs, visited China in January. It was an amazing 

experience for him and make sure you read his full report which 

is attached to this newsletter.  

Manipulatives and the New                       
Mathematics Curriculum 
The ATA, in association with Jenni Back, Associate 

Director for Primary NCETM and a group of Deputy 

Headteachers in our local schools, is offering a 

series of professional development sessions open 

to all teachers and teaching assistants in the 

Ashford cluster over the course of the next two 

terms. The initiative arises in response to the 

emphasis on the use of representations in the new 

Maths curriculum and our belief that the children 

will learn Mathematics more successfully if they 

are able to explore, reason and solve problems. 

Insights into ways of working with manipulatives 

will be explored, drawn from research and practice 

both historically and internationally. Each group of 

teachers and teaching assistants will be offered 

suggestions and resources appropriate to the 

children they teach and the courses will involve 

three face-to-face meetings with activities and 

reflections to undertake between sessions.  

Talent and Leadership Project 
Along with all the Teaching Alliances in Kent and Medway, the ATA is involved in a Talent and Leadership Project - 

details will be circulated shortly and if you are interested in being involved in the pilot, please contact Lesley   

Donald office@ashfordteachingalliance.co.uk.  
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LDML - Our Leadership Development for Middle Leaders (LDML) is, once again, over-subscribed. Cohort 2 started their training 

under our excellent facilitators, Glynis Masters and Liz Pope, at the Ashford Holiday Inn on 25 February. Reservations for Cohort 3 

- starting in September - are now being taken. Make sure you book your place so that you are not on the waiting list for next time 

round!  

NQT Induction - Our NQT Induction sessions are proving very popular. Around 30 teachers attended the Term 3 session on 

Assessment for Learning at the Towers Conference Centre. Our latest afternoon on Differentiation also took place there on 4 

March and was received very favourably! The next event is on Tuesday 29 April at The Towers School between 1.30pm - 4.00pm 

on Inclusion/SEN and use of TAs.  

TeachMeet! - Another very popular event with teachers new to the profession is our TeachMeet and the next meeting is on 18 

March at Brockhill Park Performing Arts College between 4.00pm - 5.30pm.  

How to Run a Successful GCSE RS Course - Liz PopeΩs RE Courses (Top Tips in November and PGCE in February) have proved so 

successful that she has been asked to deliver a dayΩs training on running a full GCSE RS Course on Tuesday 25 March. As well as 

discussing what a GCSE RS Course can offer your school, Liz will give tips on helping students overcome typical errors in AO1 and 

AO2 questions, present teaching strategies and suggest useful revision tips.  

Research & Development - Once again, we kick started the term with a meeting on Tuesday 25 February with the follow-up 

session on pupil motivation. Ben White explained how teachers could have their teaching styles rated by themselves and pupils 

and all enjoyed completing the on-line evaluation form. He also issued a paper on stances adopted by students - interesting 

reading! The next R&D session will take place on Tuesday 29 April between 4.00pm - 5.00pm at Highworth. We hope to see you 

there!  

Dr Elisabeth Pickles is leading a Research Project on Assessment in conjunction with Brockhill Park Performing Arts College and 

Goldwyn School. After an initial meeting on 14 February, the group is evaluating the forms of assessment that are most useful in 

helping students to make progress before going on to explore various 

forms and effective recording methods. The group has to report to the 

National College by July and it will be most interesting to read their 

findings.  

Contact Us 
 

Write:       Lesley Donald 
      Director of ATA 
      c/o Highworth Grammar School 
      Quantock Drive 
      Ashford 
      Kent  TN24 8UD 
Tel:      01233 624910 
Email:       office@ashfordteachingalliance.co.uk 
Website:  www.ashfordteachingalliance.co.uk  
 
   Follow us on Twitter @ashfordtsa 

School Direct 
We are now recruiting for Cohort 2 of our School Direct Training 

Programme. Recruitment is above the national average and going 

very well! We are still looking for good scientists and 

mathematicians so please put anyone you know who is interested 

our way!  Cohort 1 are now over half way through their training, 

which is amazing! They are a really dedicated bunch of trainees! 
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Visit to China    Justin Dodd    ATA Maths SLE 
 
 
 

Recent news has highlighted the PISA tests and how the UK has fallen in Mathematics whilst Shanghai 
continues to be at the top of the rankings. In January, as an SLE, I was fortunate enough to be selected 
for Phase 2 of a NCTL research trip to Shanghai, China. I travelled with 49 other mathematics SLEs from 
across the country and across different phases. 
Our week long stay started with a presentation from Prof Zhang who, as part of the Shanghai Normal 
University, leads the way in analysing PISA and proposing educational reform. What was most striking 
is how he uses PISA as an analysis tool rather than a goal to be at the top of the rankings. Prof Zhang 
showed us how Shanghai also did not perform well in terms of creativity and what changes he is 
proposing to develop those ΨsofterΩ skills in Shanghai students. 
The remaining part of the week was taken up with school visits to a variety of schools in both Shanghai 
and Ningbo, a city 3 hours south of Shanghai.  
What we observed was very interesting and partly matched our preconceptions but also gave us a 
great deal of thought and a number of ideas to bring back to try in our schools. A full report of the visit 
can be found at www.nationalcollege.org.uk but below is a short summary of what we discovered: 
¶ Basic number work is drilled hard in the early years and is very practical. They expand on a topic 

not by increasing the complexity/level but by varying the context. 
¶ There is a 10 year education plan which provides stability and schemes of work are clear and 

coherent from age 6yrs to 18yrs. 
¶ Specialist Mathematics teachers teach all classes from age 6yrs. 
¶ Teacher contact time is less. A typical secondary teacher will teach two classes (of the same year 

group) of 40 students, each once per day and usually in the morning. Marking and interventions 
can be done the same day.  No-one is left behind. 

¶ Observed teaching (at secondary phase) was quite didactic with few engaging activities. We 
appear to be better teachers in terms of assessment for learning and enthusing students. 

¶ Teachers plan in subject groups so they are always sharing good practice. 
¶ There is a clear cultural work ethic. Students work at pace throughout the whole lesson and will 

work significantly longer at home; often eight hours per day is not unusual. 
¶ There is clear support from home. Shanghai schools are reducing workload because families are 

placing a great deal of pressure on the students. Pressure and workload was a common theme 
when talking with students. 

 
As a result of our research, the SLEs have brought back a variety of strategies to try to implement in 
the UK. These include: 
¶ Working with the Primary phase to plan Year 5, 6 and 7 work. 
¶ Trialling a limited number of staff teaching a year group (secondary) or a Mathematics specialist 

teaching all years (primary) and ensuring staff plan together. 
¶ Using carefully chosen multiple choice hinge questions for classwork and homework. 
¶ Increased use of flipped learning to introduce new topics and increase the pace of learning in 

class giving adequate time for consolidation. 
It was an amazing trip and experience. To see teaching and learning in another culture, the individuals 
behind the headlines is something that I will remember for a long time. The food was great and 
Shanghai surprisingly westernised - much of the city did not exist 20 years ago. In some respects I am 
envious of the Communist system because if they want a new school or a 10 year education plan they 
get it! There were, however, clearly many other social issues that were hidden from us. 
The development of Mathematics in England is a long term issue. We need to get to the stage where 
innumeracy is as socially unacceptable as illiteracy. Too often we still hear that ΨIt is OK. I was not very 
good at maths either.Ω 
However the focus is on Mathematics and with Liz TrussΩ visit to Shanghai recently, there is a clear 
government push to improve the learning and teaching of Mathematics in England. 

http://www.nationalcollege.org.uk

